

WORLD ASSOCIATION FOR BUIATRICS WELT-GESELLSCHAFT FÜR BUIATRIK SOCIÉTÉ MONDIALE DE BUIATRIE ASOCIACIÓN MUNDIAL DE BUIATRIA

Newsletter 3 - 2010

Final news from the organisers of the 26th World Buiatrics Congress

Dear Colleagues,

We would like to inform you that we have prepared the final program and we are about to publish the Proceedings.

We believe that the scientific program is strong and will be the satisfaction of the assistants at the Congress. We have received surpassing number (n=1300) of abstracts from 66 countries and five continents. Added to this conference, we will have brief lectures, symposia and workshops.

The WEB SITE has some innovation referred to establish an individual program of visits to the various rooms and themes. In this way, participants can advance and choose their technical itinerary for each day of the conference.

Also, there are many options to complement your stay with tour operators.

In the bicentennial year of our independence, we suffered natural disasters like earthquake and tsunami in February, where there were many expressions of solidarity and concrete support for the Chilean people and now, another sample but with the miners who made world news and fortunately everything went well, giving a lesson over the strength of man against nature.

Many thanks very much to the world and we will be waiting colleagues from around the world with open arms to participate in the 26th World Buiatrics Congress, Santiago.

Dr. Luis Poo President Dr. Francisco Lanuza Secretary

*** *** ***

Dear Colleagues,

I would like to invite all interns, residents or young veterinarians in an equivalent position (e.g. doctoral or PhD students) who graduated in or after 2005 and who currently work at a veterinary teaching hospital to participate in an international survey on the qualification of young veterinary educators in clinical sciences: www.unipark.de/uc/vetsurvey/

The completion of the questionnaire will not take more than 10-15 minutes.

Even though the questionnaire addresses young veterinarians in teaching positions we like to give everyone interested in our work the chance to have a look at the survey. Therefore, we have a programmed a VISITORS track for everyone outside the target group.

Project period:

The survey will end on December 31, 2010.

What about the results?

We would like to share the results of our study with the veterinary community. Everyone (<u>including</u> VISITORS) who would like to receive information about publications that will result out of this study can leave us his or her e-mail address at the end of the survey.

How can you support us?

If you belong to the target group, you can of course support our work by participating in our study! In addition, it would be great if you could also forward this message to your friends and colleagues at veterinary teaching hospitals.

You do not belong to the target group but would like to help us? Great! Please, send this e-mail on to interns, residents and young clinicians in equivalent positions as well as other clinicians that might be interested in this study.

Link to the online questionnaire: www.unipark.de/uc/vetsurvey/

Thank you very much for your support!

With best regards,

Nicole Gollnick

Dr. Nicole Gollnick Clinic for Ruminants with Ambulatory and Herd Health Services Ludwig Maximilian University Munich Sonnenstrasse 16 D-85764 Oberschleißheim Germany

Phone: +49-(0)89-2180 78870 Fax: +49-(0)89-2180 78851 E-Mail: <u>nicole.gollnick@lmu.de</u>



Contributions to WAB News Letter from Japan

1. Annual Conference of Japan Veterinary Medical Association will be held in Gifu, February 11 to 13, 2011 by Japan Veterinary Medical Association, Japanese Societies for

Farm Animal Veterinary Medicine, Small Animal Veterinary Medicine and Veterinary Public Health. A special symposium on "Nutrition, immunity, and health of periparturient dairy cows" with a keynote lecture by Prof. Sordillo, Michigan State University is scheduled on February 11, 2011.

- 2. International Symposium on Declining Fertility in Dairy Cows in the World; Its Causes and Possible Solutions was held in Miyazaki, January 30 to 31, 2010, jointly with Annual Conference of Japan Veterinary Medical Association. Ten papers were presented by invited speakers from Canada, U.S.A., Korea, Japan, Australia, Israel and France. The proceedings of the symposium were published in Journal of Reproduction and Development 56, Supplement S1-S65 (2010).
- 3. Prof. T. Nakao, a committee member of WAB, has been elected as President of Japanese Society for Farm Animal Veterinary Medicine for a term of 2 years from 2010 to 2011.

*** *** ***

World Buiatrics Congress

26th Congress of the World Association for Buiatrics



Site: Santiago de Chile, Chile Date: November 14 - 18, 2010

Information: Dr Luis Poo, President of the Organizing

Committee

Address: Los Cardenales 1576

Phone: +56 64 243180 Mobile: +56 9 98733102

Fax: +56-64-232327 E-Mail: <u>buiatria@telsur.cl</u> Website: <u>www.wbc2010.com</u>

*** *** ***

National Buiatrics Congresses

Country	Name of the association	Website	Congress
Sweden	The Swedish Society of Veterinary Medicine, Section for Farm Animals	www.svf.se	Date: November 11-12, 2010 Site: Uppsala Subjects: Veterinary Congress (Veterinär Kongressen in Swedish), for more information see: www.svf.se

	Name of the Organizer: SVF and SVS